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Morris County received a $1,855,000 
grant for this project through the 

NJTPA’s FY 2022 Local Safety Program (LSP). 
The grant includes funding for preliminary 
engineering, final design, construction and 
construction inspection services. The project 
will improve safety and overall operations 
at three intersections in the Borough of 
Mendham and Mendham Township. 

Project Description 
Improvements will include: a roundabout, 
streetlighting upgrades, pedestrian signal 
upgrades, accessible curb ramps, and high-
visibility crosswalks. A new traffic signal will 
be installed at the intersection of East Main 
Street (CR 510) and Tempe Wick Road  
(CR 646). 

About the Project Area 
Tempe Wick Road (CR 646) and East Main 
Street/Mendham Road (CR 510) are under 
the jurisdiction of the County of Morris. 
The project is in a suburban area with a 

commercial shopping center and businesses 
within the corridor. Tempe Wick Road is 
separated by a teardrop island with no 
pedestrian features on the island. Both 
Tempe Wick Road and East Main Street have 
one lane in each direction. A United States 
Postal Service office is located on this corner. 
The area is frequently used by Mendham 
High School students who park in the 
shopping center parking lot.

The Local Safety Program
The LSP specializes in cost-effective solutions 
that can make an immediate impact on their 
target areas. The LSP is federally funded, 
utilizing Highway Safety Improvement 
Program funds. It was established by the 
NJTPA in conjunction with the Federal 
Highway Administration and New Jersey 
Department of Transportation to advance 
safety initiatives on county and local roads. 
For more information, visit njtpa.org/
LocalSafety.
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